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 Term 4, Week 7 24 November 2022

Calendar
November

Friday 25 Assembly KR

 Kindergarten Orientation 10am-1pm

Tues 22 to Schools Spectacular 

Sunday 27
Monday 28 Year 2 - School Swim Program

Tuesday 29 Soccer Gala Day

December

Friday 2 Presentation Day

Monday 5 Year 2 - School Swim Program

 Meal Deal Orders Due

Thursday 8 Year 6 Farewell

Friday 9 Scripture Christmas Service

 Meal Deal Day

Monday 12 Year 2 - School Swim Program

Wednesday 14 Entries for Neminghas Got Talent 
Close

Friday 16 Nemingha's Got Talent

 Last Day of Term

Monday 19 Staff Development Day

Tuesday 20 Staff Development Day

January 2023

Friday 27 Staff Development Day

Monday 30 Staff Development Day

Tuesday 31 Year 1 - Year 6 Return

February 

Wednesday 1  Kindergarten Start

Friday 10 School Swimming Carnival 

Lights camera action!!! 
The performing arts in education provides students with 
the opportunity to engage the mind, body and emotions 
into a collaborative expression of all that it means 
to be human. They discover their own voice, grow in 
confidence and develop empathy. 
Last week it was performance week, with our nightly recitals for the 
inaugural MADD showcase. It was wonderful to see all the smiling 
faces from students, staff and community members, as every child 
had the opportunity to demonstrate their music, art, drama and 
dance skills to the audience. 

The children were very enthusiastic as they saw the show finally 
piece together during the dress rehearsal on Thursday. Thank 
you to our dedicated staff who all volunteered to assist with this 
production. Special thanks to the MADD committee for their 
planning and Mrs Roxanne Harris for her foresight and directorial 
skills to ensure the sound, lighting and performances were ready 
for Thursday and Friday night. With enthusiasm and help like this, 
we knew it was going to be an exciting production. 

Thank you also to the P&C for providing catering both nights. I am 
sure this was a relief, to have dinner organised, for families trying 
to get prepared and back to school ready for the performance at 
6:30. 

Musical productions 
like this are a 
wonderful way 
to make new 
friends and build 
relationships.  It is 
also a great way to 
grow in confidence 
and explore 
creative talents.  
Whether students 
are backstage, on stage or giving up their time to make props, 
every person is equally important in the process and a star in the 
making.  

Thank you for the lovely feedback we have received this week 
about the performances. We look forward to hosting another 
showcase again in the coming years. 

Leanne Kemp



Newslink Page 2

MADD Night photos Nemingha's Got Talent!

Nemingha's Got Talent will be happening again this year. All 
students are invited to enter the talent show competition run 
by the school leaders and perform on Friday 16 December.

 Acts could include singing, dancing, magic tricks, comedy 
acts, circus stunts or playing a musical instrument. Students 
may only perform in one item, whether individually or part of 
a group, and each item has a 2 minute time limit.

Each student entering is required to pay a 50c entry fee and 
to show their classroom teacher prior to the event. 

Entries close Wednesday 14 December. We are looking 
forward to some entertaining acts. Good luck!

Miss Davidson and Ms Miller

          
Gold Awards
Congratulations to these students, who will 
receive Gold Awards at our next assembly:

 Q Harley Lye 
 Q Jamie Hawkins 
 Q Kenzie Millsteed 
 Q Isaac Albertson 
 Q Hayden Searl 
 Q GeorgiaTallan 
 Q Kaydence Pearson 
 Q Annabelle Smith 
 Q Lachlan Mordue 
 Q Zoe Gunnip 
 Q Addison Goodman 
 Q Ellieana Kelly 

Service Awards
Congratulations also to Brodie Bliss and Max 
Thompson who will receive a Service Award.

For more photos, please visit 

https://nemingha-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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The following notes have been sent home 
this week:

Selected students
Soccer Gala Day " Notes Due Friday, 25 November

Year 6 Farewell " Notes Due Friday, 2 Decmber

All StudentsAll Students
Meal Deal Note " Notes Due Friday, 9 December NO LATE 

ORDERS will be accepted

It was a pleasure to receive our ASCA results last 
week. Our adjudicator was extremely impressed 
with our students and this has certainly been 
reflected in these outstanding results.  
Orla Flemming, Max Mann, Pippa McDonald Toby Rowe, 
Ellieana Kelly, Noah Robinson, Indiyah Lakeman, Dean 
Miller, Ellen Holcombe, Charlotte McDonald, Indie Straney, 
Pia Flemming, and Nick Crocker all received a distinction 
result.  

Hannah Coxhead, Tillie Keir, Chloe Myers, Dakota 
Connors, Emily Crocker and Heidi Hawkins received a 
high distinction. These amazing results are a credit to the 
students who worked so hard to put their presentations 
together. A certificate from the Australian Speech 
Communication Association will be sent out to the students 
in the near future.   

Congratulations to Hannah Coxhead for receiving the 
Studio Award. She will be invited to attend an ASCA medal 
presentation in 2023.  

Roxanne Harris

MADD Trivia Prizes
We wish to thank the audience for being such good sports 
and joining in our Aussie music trivia quiz during our MADD 
night performances last week. I would like to congratulate 
our 3 lucky winners:  

• Smith Family 

• Stass family  

• Feenan family   

Lillian Stass, Sebastian Smith, and 
Hannah Feenan can collect their 
delicious prize of chocolates on 
Monday November 28.  

Roxanne Harris                    

Fortnightly 
focus on 
Literacy and 
Numeracy 
Lynne Weis 
New Resources to support Mathematics lessons 
are now available for teachers.  
A set of numeracy picture book titles with over 150 linked 
lessons has been purchased to provide teachers with 
another tool to develop students’ mathematical language 
and thinking skills. Using stories also helps children connect 
mathematics to the real world, developing all important 
numeracy skills. 

These books have been organised into concepts such as 
place value; addition; subtraction; multiplication; division; 
fractions; measurement and geometry; statistics and 
probability, but most of them include more than one 

concept, providing an opportunity to discuss the relationships 
in mathematics. 

Our set of books is only a small sample of those available. 
Many of the stories you read to children at home also provide 
opportunities to discuss maths, and you can support what 
they are doing in class by helping your children make these 
connections.

Top Ten Mathematics Numeracy Library

 

Wise Words...
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During Week 8 all of our Year 1 to Year 6 classes will 
be learning about the different ways the /air/ sound 
can be made. The sound box below shows the many 
ways the /air/ sound can be made.

All the students at Nemingha have access to online 
activities for each sound unit. You can access them 
at www.soundwaveskids.com.au using your child’s 
class code. 
Week 8 is Unit 35.

Roxanne Harris

IMPORTANT CANTEEN 
UPDATE

Unfortunately canteen will be CLOSED on the Presentation 
Day Friday, 2 December.  It will be open on Monday, 28 
November and Monday, 5 December.

A reminder notes have gone home for the Meal Deal 
Day Friday, 9 December. Orders need to be returned by  
Monday, 5 December.  Late orders will not be accepted. 

There will be no other lunch orders available on Friday, 9 
December other than the hot dog deal.  

Thanks again for your support.

Nemingha P & C 

PARKING IN THE BUS BAY
There has been a complaint from a bus company that 
parents are parking in the bus bay, especially before 
school.  Please be aware that there are very specific 
rules regarding the “kiss and drop” zone and parking 
between bus signs at certain times.  The fines for not 
complying with these laws are quite hefty. 


